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“HELPING PEOPLE BLINDED BY RELIGION FIND THE TRUTH”

Prayer warriors and supporters, y4 Pm | - 2025

“Yes | do.” Wilber said as he lifted his hand as | ask if anyone would like to accept Christ
after the message at Iglesia Biblica Bautista en Starke, FL. Wilber is Venezuelan and came to
the U.S. for asylum. A couple of weeks after his decisién, he went to Chicago where his family is. He had first
visited other countries and came to the U.S. as last resort.

We have a mixed congregation. They are from varios countries. We've had others in the past. Most have never
heard a Gospel Message before. It”s quite a challenge and a great opportunity to be able to convince people to
come and hear the message. Having lived in Costa Rica, Peru and Mexico, we are very familiar with the culture.
Even though they are in the U.S., they still prefer hearing in their language.

We are praying that Wilber and others who have moved to other States will find a hispanic church to attend. We
need more chuches in these populated cities. Pray we will see others surrender to the call to help in these
ministries. Praise the Lord for our hispanic pastor friends here in Florida that are reaching out to their own people.
Our Fellowship of Hispanic Pastors here is growing. Several new chuches are being established.

The ministry of Rancho La Paloma Youth Camp is definitely a ministry that has served as a place of calling. Lots of
youth have been saved and others called into ministry at the Camp. We served 35 years there. Our son Michael has
been in charge several years now and has done a great job. However, because of new stipulations having to do
with water wells and electricity supplies, the Camp ministry needs funds. Both of these factors have been upgraded
and changed since we were there. Permits, etc., have caused some difficulty. The Camp needs funds to help
with these things. Please pray and if possible, help with this financial need. Donations and offerings can be sent to
WBF Mission Agency designated for the Camp. Specify: Marty-Camp.

Thank you for your participatiion in our ministries. May God bless you as you carry out the Great Commision
with us and other missionaries. Continue to pray for our ministry here in Florida.

Your Co-laborers, Marty & jessie

A pic from history. A group
of guys from our church in
San Felipe, in Lima, Peru in
the late 1970’s. This was the
2nd church we started there
and has grown to over 200.

WBF Mission Agency.
P.O. box 13459
Arlington, TX 76094-0459,

My cousin Jason Thomas a
missionary in Merida, a southern
city in Mexico, spoke at our
Spanish church in Starke, FL. They
are doing a great work in that
region of Mexico.

Last year's “Spring Break Camp” group at
Rancho La Paloma Camp. Also each week in
the Summer the camp is full of 5-day camps.
What a blessing to host these groups and see
God work in their lives. Pray for Mike as he
carries the weight of this ministry.

Sending Church: Pine Level Baptist Church. Local Mailing Adress:

P.O. Box 596
Starke, FL. 32091
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